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Wood County Opening Snowmobile Trails

For Immediate Release:
e Yellow River Riders will be opening trails Saturday, February 25, 2023 at 8 am.

e Vesper Snow Drifters section of trail starting at intersection 8, State Highway 73 south to State
Highway 54 (ATV Intensive Use Area) remain closed.

e All other snowmobile trails in Wood County are open as of 10 am, Friday, February 24, 2023.
County Trail maps can be accessed on the Wood County Parks and Forestry Department website.
Please travel with caution, as conditions will vary. Some areas are icey, making grooming very difficult
S0 some areas are only partially groomed. Please be careful and ride at your own risk. Respect

landowners and stay on marked trails.

Wood County multi-use trails at NEPCO, Powers Bluff, and Richfield 360 are groomed and track set.
Trail pass information is located at trail head locations.

Powers Bluff Winter Sports Area will be open Saturday and Sunday (Feb. 25" & 26th) for tubing and
skiing. Two sessions: 10-1, 1-4, all day passes also available.

Please check our website, Facebook & Instagram pages, or Travel Wisconsin for updated opening and

closing information.

Dan Vollert
Wood County Parks & Forestry Maintenance Supervisor & Snowmobile/ATV Trail Coordinator
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